WCDC Mtg Minutes August 26, 2024

Members present: Dave, Mike, Chuck, Arlene, Darla and Vicki. Suellen and Jenn are absent. Mtg was held at Vicki's house on main street.

Minutes from the last meeting were approved as written.

Arlene gave a financial report. \$2024.17 in brick fund. \$483 (estimate) in city line item. \$115 invoice for bricks ordered. As of Sept 1st the cost of bricks will be going up \$42 for rectangle and \$72 for round. Committee decided to not change our prices at this time. We will revisit this next year. When someone wants to order a plaque for Heritage Wall you need to fill out application at City Hall. Would like to have applications on new city website. Dave will try and meet with Bree at City Hall to figure out website and discuss adding application at that time. Welcome sites still need gravel. South side is not quite ready due to the New Fire house and construction interference. Once construction is finished someone needs to contact Thackers to dump gravel and spread it out on both banner sites.

Topic of future projects and discussed brick wall with plants and or flowers at South entrance to Weston on bannister/Water street to encourage people to take pictures with Weston welcome sign. We will keep on agenda to discuss along with other ideas for future projects.

Banners from Signs.com verified check was cashed and Dave will find out when they will be completed and we can expect them to arrive and let the committee know.

Social media update. Mike said that facebook changed rules and he will be creating a new WCDC page and make it public first then it can be changed to private, then delete the previous one that was just private.

Yard of the Month for July went to Scott and Rhiannon Carlson on Janie Lane.

City of Weston signs on North and South entrances are being worked on by the city. South side completed and North sign is down now and being worked on.

City Street signs update: City Council said they would get this completed. Dave asked if committee members would like to rotate attendance to City Council meetings and make sure that this is getting worked on. Mike and Dave both said they would take turns attending. Main street flower basket project: Dave spoke with Scott Carlson discussed the irrigation that would need to be run from the base of trees to run up the lamp post where the hanging baskets would be attached. We want to partner and work with the city workers to make this a successful project. Money was budgeted for this but we still have not been able to see the recent budget to make sure that money is still available. Dave will try to get this information with the irrigation portion partnering with public works. Need this to be put on the city council agenda for discussion.

Yard Maintenance: Dave is a member of the site, "I want to mow your yard.com" He explained that you can go to this website and ask for lawn service. He has already mowed 3 yards in town and any donations can be made to the WCDC under projects.

Meeting adjourned at 8:30 pm

Next meeting Sept. 30th at Community Church Meeting room